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Mr Tertius Greyling 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
 
tertius.greyling@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Greyling 
 

Mount Pleasant Coal Mine Modification 4 (DA92/97 MOD 4) 
Request for comment on Environmental Assessment 

 
I refer to your email of 15 January 2018 to the Department of Industry in respect to the 
above matter. Comment has been sought from relevant branches of Crown Lands & Water 
and Department of Primary Industries. Any further referrals to Department of Industry can 
be sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 
The department has reviewed the Environmental Assessment and has no objections to the 
proposal. The following recommended conditions are provided for consideration in 
assessment of the proposal: 
 
1 Decommissioning of the existing Hunter River water supply pump station is to occur 

within 6 months of completion of the proposed replacement water supply pump station 
and water pipeline.  

2 DoI Water is to be notified of the date of completion of the replacement water supply 
pump station and water pipeline.  

3 DoI Water is to be notified of the date the existing pump station is decommissioned.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Alison Collaros 
A/Manager, Assessment Advice 
1 February 2018 
 


